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1. PURPOSE OF THE REPORT 
 
1.1  To provide Members with information regarding targets for fault repairs, 

undertaken by CE Electric, to the city’s street lighting stock.  
 
2. BACKGROUND 
 
2.1  At its meeting of 26 April 2010, the Scrutiny Committee received a 

report from the Highways Maintenance Manager regarding street 
lighting, which included the Annual Report 2009 of Aurora, the partner 
for the Street Lighting and Highway Signs PFI. 

 
2.2 At that meeting, Members of the Scrutiny Committee agreed to invite 

CE Electric to the Scrutiny Committee to provide further information 
with regard its targets for fault repairs to the city’s street lighting stock. 

 
2.3 A presentation will be given by the Head of Connections Delivery (CE 

Electric UK) and colleagues. 
 
3. CURRENT POSITION  
 
3.1 The presentation will highlight the latest update on targets for repairs to 

street lighting.  
 
4. CONCLUSION 
 
4.1 The Committee is asked to receive the presentation at Committee from 

the Head of Connections Delivery (CE Electric UK). 
 
5. RECOMMENDATION 
 
5.1 That Members consider and comment on the information provided.   
 



6. BACKGROUND PAPERS 
 
 

• Report to the Environment and Attractive City Scrutiny Committee, 26 
April 2010: Project Update: Street Lighting and Highway Signs PFI 
Contract  

• Minutes of the Environment and Attractive City Scrutiny Committee – 
26 April 2010 

 
 
 
Contact Officer:  Graham Carr, Highway Maintenance Manager 

graham.carr@sunderland.gov.uk 
 

 
 


